

Fresno Cycling Club

Fresno Cycling Club October Board Meeting Minutes October 7, 2020

Board Members Present (Zoom Meeting):

Dennis Ball Ken Herrington Diana Dean Janet Lucido Mark Locatelli Michael Quiroz

Elida Gonzalez Bill Reddington

Via Zoom:

Tina Sumner Michelle Sosa Patty Daily

William Ewy Diana Millhollin

Visitors Present:

Liz Pianetta Al Graves

Meeting Opened: 6:35 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball

September Board Meeting Minutes: Motion to approve as written, Elida G.; 2nd by Mark L., approved.

Advocacy: Tina S.: She suggested going onto the website for COG link to respond to the ideas for transportation. Dennis suggested providing a Strava heat map showing where most people tend to ride to COG. They need the information by October 15. The link is also on their Facebook page.

Treasurer's Report: Elida: She received the invoices from Dennis today. The club has a total of approximately \$32,000. \$20,000 in savings and \$12,000 in checking. We will be saving money on Wild Apricot costs, with approximately \$1500 in savings.

TDF Jersey Donations: Janet L.: Over \$1000.00 raised to date, including some direct payments to EPU. Sales and donations will be ongoing.

Guest Speakers: Al Graves and Liz Pianetta: They are planning a 13 day trip to Portugal in October of 2021 with 11 days of riding and would like to invite the interest of other FCC members to join, which would help reduce the costs for all. They wanted permission to put on the FCC website. This trip is fully supported with meals, hotels, and tours. The Board agreed to allow them to put it in the Rough

Draft with a link to the website to sign up. Al would also like to drum up interest in revising the Coalinga ride as a club ride next year. This is a popular route.

Mark L. Discussion: Mark L.: He is listing his rides on the FCC website and Facebook. He is betting more and more people on his rides and they are asking why more rides are not being posted from FCC members. The Board deduced no one wants to post rides due to Covid-19 restrictions on numbers at this time.

Mark shared the Trek bought out Sunnyside Bicycles and two employees, Chris and Delaney stayed on. The new owners want to add rides on their own terms as well as bring back some prior rides from Sunnyside Bicycles.

Uncertainty surrounding Covid-19 for next year: The Board agreed we will all have to be flexible. Tentative rides are scheduled as follows:

March (?): Everyone Loves Raymond

May 1: Kirch Flat

May 15: Tour de Femme

June 26: C2K

New Business: Diana Dean has new directional signs for all of the rides ready to go. They turned out quite nice.

Equipment Needs for next year: 2 pop-ups; water jugs; ice chests.

Meeting Adjourned: 7:55 PM

Respectfully submitted Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary